Next week the Senate will begin to mark-up its version of the recently passed House bill (H.R. 1), legislating implementation of the remaining 9/11 Commission reforms.  I am hopeful that as the Senate works through this process they will have the fortitude to preserve the integrity of the Commission’s recommendations.  Several areas of particular importance are improving first responder communications, ensuring screening of air cargo on passenger planes, and congressional reform to ensure effective oversight.  According to former 9/11 Commission Vice-Chair Lee Hamilton, "If this bill...is enacted, funded and implemented, then the American people will be safer."  Congress now has an opportunity, and more importantly a responsibility, to enact these necessary and long overdue reforms. VOICES will continue to provide you with updates on the status of this critical legislation.  

As you know, this coming Wednesday is Valentine’s Day – an opportunity to acknowledge the special people in our lives. I know first hand that Valentine’s Day is a reminder not just of the absence of my son Brad, but also the special place in my heart that will always be reserved for him. The day is also a time for me to give thanks to my wonderful family and the many friends I’ve made among the growing 9/11 community, including many of you. I will be thinking of you and your loved ones on Valentine's Day, and I hope that you are surrounded by family and friends. Feel free to contact our office if you would like to talk with a VOICES mental health professional. 

